
 

 

 

25th May 2020 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I wanted to write to you all to inform you of the school’s current position in relation to the potential 

phased re-opening from the 1st June 2020. It has been a few months now since all of our children were 

in school; although we have a very small group of children attending each week, who fall into the 

vulnerable or key worker group, all of our other children are definitely missed.  

 

Our Senior Leadership Team and Governors have given much consideration to the Government guidance 

and are in the process of carrying out a detailed risk assessment to identify the steps that need to be 

taken in order to welcome back more children into school. This will be an ongoing process as we respond 

to changes in guidance and any new information that is released. 

 

On Sunday 10th May, the Government announced its intentions to re-open schools from 1st June for 

children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. It is important for parents / carers to understand 

that if school was to re-open to more children, school will be operating in a very different way than it 

was prior to lockdown, in order to minimise the transmission of the Covid-19 virus. 

 

The health and safety of the whole school community is my priority; once I am in a position to be able 

to share the details of how school may re-open to more children from the 1st June, I shall write to you 

all again. I would like to stress that your child’ attendance at school is currently not compulsory and 

after considering the risks and safeguarding measure for your own children and families, if you decide 

not to send your child in, there will be no action taken. 

 

School is currently closed over the half-term and will re-open to children from our vulnerable and key 

worker groups only from 1st June. If your child falls into any of these groups and you wish for your 

child to attend school, please ensure that you ring the school office to inform us of this so that we can 

make the necessary staffing arrangements. Do not send your child to school, without it being agreed 

by school.  

 

The Government will be making further announcements on Thursday 28th May; I shall write to you again, 

following this to inform you of the school’s plans. For now, please make the most of the lovely weather 

where it is safe and possible for you to do so. 

 



 

 

As always, thank you for your continued support. Please look after yourselves and your loves ones and 

stay safe. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mrs Bhambra 

(Headteacher) 


